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Principal’s  Message  

Teachers are lifelong learners too!  

Quality Teaching and Quality Teachers 

Dr Julie Bowe from the University of Newcastle worked with teachers 

from Beaumont Road, Gordon East, Lindfield, Lindfield East and 

Roseville Public Schools, Auburn Girls and Killara High Schools on 

Quality Teaching Rounds (QTR). Research has shown the QTR is an 

extremely effective professional learning program for all teachers 

whether they are new to their profession or they are very experienced 

teachers.  

Participating teachers found the process very informative especially 

when Dr Bowe covered the elements of the Quality Teaching 

Framework and explained what the elements e.g. deep knowledge, 

problematic knowledge, would look like in the classroom. The teachers 

had a practice session where they used their knowledge of the 

elements to code a lesson. 

Following on from their training day, the teachers will be visiting one 

another’s schools, observing each other and coding the lessons using 

the elements of the Quality Teaching Framework. They will also have 

professional discussions around these lessons. 

Lindfield PS teachers involved included Mr Smith, Mrs Hamilton, Mrs 

Ball and Miss Knight. Our thanks go to Mr Sean Moran, Principal of 

Roseville Public School for hosting this Quality Teaching Rounds 

training day and Mrs Ann Dixon for coordinating this KSP event. These 

rounds will finish in Term 4 with a feedback session which all the 

Principals will attend.

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 15 August 

Korean Specials Day 

Tuesday 20 August 

Years 3 and 4 Excursion to 

Fishermans Beach 3CB, 3F, 3/4H, 

4BR & 4K 

CARES Excursion 5K & 5C 

Wednesday 21 August 

Zone Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 22 August 

Years 3 and 4 Excursion to 

Fishermans Beach 3P, 3Z, 4A & 4M 

CARES Excursion 5V, 5A & 5S 

NSW Girl’s Team Chess Challenge 

P&C Meeting 7:30pm 

Friday 23 August 

Last week of PSSA Winter Sport 

Monday 26 August 

Stirling Mortlock Cup vs LEPS 

Wednesday 28 August 

State Parliament Excursion 5C, 5K & 

5V 

Kindergarten 2020 Information Night – 

6:30pm School Hall 

Friday 30 August 

Father’s Day Breakfast 

Monday 2 – Friday 6 September 

Year 6 Jindabyne Ski Trip 
 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking 

on Calendar on the home page of the school 

website: https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 

PSSA Boys Soccer 

Week 4 Friday 16 August 

Division 1 – North Turramurra Recreation 

Area, North Turramurra 

Division 2 – Wellington Oval, East 

Lindfield 



Killara Schools Partnership Enrichment Workshops (written by 

Killara High School students and Mrs Ann Dixon) 

Visual Arts – Year 4 

Thirty-two Year 4 students from Lindfield, Lindfield East, Roseville and Killara Primary Schools 

attended Killara High School’s annual art workshop, run by Ms Sherras and Ms Richards. The 

workshop taught skills of printmaking including how to use a printing press, silhouette and 

painting techniques. Assisting the workshop were talented Year 10 students. 

 

In Ms Sherras’ group, the students chose leaves as well as printed images then cut them out to 

form them into beautiful landscapes and garden scenes. Painting the blue sheets, they the 

pressed them onto paper, placing them on the printing press. Once they were ready, they 

turned the printing press wheel, excited to see their finished products. 

 

In Ms Richards’ group the students learnt new techniques for painting and were excited to see 

the results that each silhouette revealed. They used leaves to make a forest print on their 

landscape paintings and to tie the whole painting together they added steaks of grass.  

 

Each student created unique artworks that will be greatly appreciated in the Killara High School 

art show where their masterpieces will be shown off, learning skills that they will carry to high 

school, where they can be developed further, and their artistic abilities will grow. 

    

 



Science – Year 3 

Year 3 students from Lindfield Public School, joined Year 8 students at Killara High School for a Science 

workshop to carry out experiments aimed at developing observation skills. The workshop commenced 

with an exciting demonstration by the Head Teacher Science, Mr Aubusson as he mixed two substances 

and swirled the mixture around in a large conical flask, before dropping a match into it. The students 

found this particularly exciting.as green flames erupted out of the flask. For the ‘Baggy Science’ the Year 

3 students mixed a couple of powders and water to form a gas; an indicator was added to form a peach 

colored foam. 

 

Lava lamps are mesmerizing to everyone who sees them. The students created their own by mixing oil 

and water with lots of food colouring. They observed and drew what they saw; they added an Alka-

Seltzer tablet and observed what happened as the dye moved up and back down like a real lava lamp. 

The students were given the instructions to take home to their family so they could make one at home. 

 

‘Eggciting Air Pressure’ was an experiment which starts with boiling water in a flask. The heat is turned 

off and the egg is then placed on top of the flask. Once it cools down the egg falls into the flask because 

of the air pressure. 

 

The Year 3 students enjoyed their time at KHS just as much as the Year 8 students who helped them. All 

the experiments were enjoyable and assisted the Year 3 students in developing their observational skills. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal 



Deputy Principals’ Message  

Grandparent’s Day and Open Day – Our Favourite Day of the Year! 

Last week it was wonderful to see so many parents and grandparents in our school. Students 

demonstrated our NSW Education Week 2019 theme of ‘Every Student, Every Voice’ with wonderful 

classroom displays of learning evident throughout the school. Congratulations must go to all the students 

involved in the various bands, strings, choir and dance ensembles as you certainly demonstrated your 

skills and expertise while highlighting all the strengths of Lindfield PS and of public education. We would 

also like to take this opportunity to publicly thank all the classroom teachers, specialist teachers and 

support staff for all the work that was done to prepare the students for what was a wonderful day. Thank 

you also to Mr Brock who coordinated and presented Vivid@LPS! This was displaying the work Stage 3 

have completed in their Digital Technology lessons. Students have been learning how to code micro:bits. 

Students from other year groups also had the opportunity to explore the light show and see how micro:bits 

work. 

 

 

PAYMENT NOW OVERDUE: Jindabyne Ski Tour 

The Jindabyne Ski Tour is almost upon us! Thank you to those families 

who have already paid and completed the online medical form. If you have 

not yet paid the remaining balance of $595.00 can you please attend to 

this matter ASAP. If you require any further notes please contact the 

office. To complete the medical form follow the link: 

https://sport.nsw.gov.au/facilities/medicalandconsentform 

 

Dance for Year 3-6 

This week Years 3 - 6 students took part in their first dance lesson. This is a reminder that students need 

to wear their sports uniforms every Monday for REDed dance lessons.  

https://sport.nsw.gov.au/facilities/medicalandconsentform


2020 Kindergarten Enrolments Due 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2020 are due. We ask that if your child is coming to Lindfield Public School 

in 2020 in Kindergarten that you please fill out an enrolment form at the front office as soon as possible. 

This will greatly help us with planning for 2020. We welcome these parents to our Parent Information 

Evening at 6.30pm in our School Hall on 28 August 2019.  

Recreational Sport Term 3: Weeks 1 - 5 

This is a reminder that all recreational sport money needs to be returned before Friday this week. A note 

went home in the last week of Term 2. Please make sure that the permission note and money are back so 

that students can participate in their chosen recreational sport. 

Canteen Mural - Wow! 

Over the past few weeks we have slowly watched as the Canteen space and breezeway has been 

transformed into a French cafe. The donkey is waiting patiently and to add a little Australian flavour we 

have a couple of magpies keeping watch. On Friday of last week Mr Sinueux came to our office and 

handed in his keys for the last time. The results speak for themselves. 

 

 

 

Angela Mustaca        Peter Hayllar   

K-2 Deputy Principal       Years 3-6 Deputy Principal 



 

Open Day 

& 

Grandparent’s Day 

2019 



 



  





  



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Week 9 and 10 

Monday 16 September to Friday 27 September 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please return payment and permission note to the 

Administration Box by FRIDAY 16 AUGUST 

 
 

The Department of Education School Swimming and Water Safety 

Program is an intensive learn-to-swim program, which develops water 

confidence and provides students with basic skills in water safety and 

survival. The program is conducted over ten days. Each daily lesson is 45 

minutes. 

All Year 2 students will participate in this program. We encourage any 

Years 3-6 students who have not reached a satisfactory standard of water 

safety and survival skills, and are unable to swim 25m confidently unaided 

in deep water, to participate in the School Swimming and Water Safety 

Program. The program focuses on weak swimmers in Year 3 to 6, as well 

as students with special needs such as new arrivals in Australia and students 

with disabilities. 

The cost of the program is $30 and will take place at school. 

This program is an excellent opportunity for students to improve their 

confidence and water safety skills.  

Please see your class teacher for a permission note. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lindfield Public School 

2020 Kindergarten Information 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Information Evening 

Wednesday 28 August 2019 at 6:30pm in the School Hall 

This is an introduction to Lindfield Public School and information about school 

readiness.  

 

Parent Information and Kindergarten Orientation Visits 

Thursday 7 November and Thursday 14 November 2019  

from 9:30am to 11:00am 

 

Children will visit Kindergarten classrooms and participate in various activities. A 

School Tour will be part of the Orientation Program. At the conclusion of the 

morning’s activities, children have morning tea on our Camphor Laurel playground 

(please supply a piece of fruit for your child).  

 

While the children are visiting the Kindergarten classrooms, there will be information 

sessions for parents/carers in the School Hall.   

 

Please attend BOTH Orientation Days. 
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Absentee 

Notification 

We would appreciate 

it if you record 

student absences via 

the Skoolbag app 

which can be 

downloaded from the 

app store. Just 

search for Lindfield 

Public School.  

 

1. Simply open the app   

2. Select the eForms tab   

3. Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical 

conditions hand in their updated Action Plans. Kindly ask your 

doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to 

receive a coloured copy of the Action Plan for our health 

records. All students with a known medical condition must 

provide updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your 

ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: 

http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au    

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reasons 

Work on display in the office for this week 

1C and 4A 



 

 

Library  

 

Our School Library – Oliver  

https://library.det.nsw.edu.au  

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html 

Well done to the following students who have completed their Student Reading Records this week! 

Only 3 weeks to go!! 

 

All books need to be logged online via the NSW PRC website using your child’s school login 

details by Friday 30 August. This is the same username and password they use to log into the 

computers at school. 

 

K-2          3-4   5-6  

  

Tomas B Isabella A Leo S  Bianca L  Jacob H  Lily M 

Toby B   Rachita B Ryan Z   Charlie M  Jeremy K  Charlize D-V 

April B  Alexander B Rudra A Anna N  Finlay K 

Tom C   Nicholas B Joey B  MacKenzy N  Bianca M 

Kelsey H Patrick B Sam B   Sarah P  Avryl O 

Timothy L Kieran C Eleanor C Chloe S  Grace A 

Emma L Kaitlyn F Charles C Mary S   Georgina C 

Bernie M Ty G  Phoenix C Ellen T   Sam G 

Sam N   Matthew G Furqan S Isa W   Aiden J 

Hannah R Sandy H Jess F   Anthony W  Galia L 

Charlotte R-F  Daniel H Caleb F Tianna Y  Red S 

Aiden S Olivia K Carys G      

Franklin S Jake L   Mina J 

Ethan Y Zoe L  Nikhil K 

Lola Y  Zac S  Sophie L 

 

 

          

        

 

  

 

 

https://library.det.nsw.edu.au/


 

 

Book Fair – Thank you! 

A huge thank you to all families and students who attended and purchased books and other goodies 

from our Book Fair held last week! In total, we sold $14 644 worth of books! An amazing effort! We are 

able to claim 30% commission in Scholastic Rewards that will go towards supplying books and 

equipment for our Library. 

Thank you also to the specialist teachers and admin staff who braved the crowds to assist us on the 

day – Mr Elsley, Mrs van Beek, Ms Forster, Mrs Smith, Mrs Staniforth, Ms Waters, Mrs McDuie-Ra 

and Mrs Prosper.  

Back orders have now been placed. Once they are delivered to the school by Scholastic in the next 

couple of weeks they will be sorted and delivered to classrooms. Some have already been sorted from 

the last copy books that were left over at the end of the week. 

If you were one of the generous families who donated a book (or more!) to our Library, as soon as 

they have been covered they will be reserved to the child for first turn at borrowing that book as a 

thank you for supporting us. Just return the book the week after during their borrowing time. We really 

do appreciate your kindness! 

 

Happy reading!  

 

Renee Chapman and Rachel Loftus 

Teacher Librarian



Lindfield Public School

Friday 30 August 7:30-9:00am

Ra�es, games, craft, photo booth, band 
entertainment and gift stalls 

A delicious breakfast for Dad and children will be 
served from 7.30am and last food served at 8.30am 

Tickets must be pre-purchased.

Click here to buy tickets for Father’s Day
Tickets available until Monday 26 August, 
don’t miss out

1st Prize - BMX GT kids bike, helmet and Modern Man haircuts

2nd Prize - Artwork by Pennie Pomroy & a bottle of wine                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

3rd Prize - Oztrail Genesis 9 person tent 
& floral arrangement from Wattleitbee                                               

4th Prize - Lindfield Rugby Club Jersey 
and cap, chocolates and a bottle of wine

Father's Day
Breakfast

We look 

         forward to

     seeing all the DADS 

  on the day!

1st Prize - BMX GT kids bike, helmet and Modern Man haircuts

2nd Prize - Artwork by Pennie Pomroy & a bottle of wine                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

3rd Prize - Oztrail Genesis 9 person tent 
& floral arrangement from Wattleitbee                                               

4th Prize - Lindfield Rugby Club Jersey 
and cap, chocolates and a bottle of wine

Raffle tickets will only be available for purchase 
on the day, 1 ticket for $2 or 3 tickets for $5

https://lpspandc.org.au/product/fathers-day-breakfast-2019/


 

 

 
 

AGENDA 

Term 3 General Meeting 

Thursday 22 August 2019 at 7:30pm 

Staff Room, School Administration Building 

 

 

Term 3 General Meeting 

1. Welcome  

2. Principal’s Report (Megan Lockery) 

3. Presentation : Writing Goals in K-6 (Miss Angela Mustaca) 

4. P&C – 

a. Update on 2019  

b. Review of By-Laws 

c. Suggestions and open Q&A 

5. Sub-committee Updates 

6. Review of previous minutes & other business 

7. Updating of the membership register 

8. Meeting close 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

THE CANTEEN MURAL IS FINISHED 

 

Over the past three weeks our muralist Hugues Sineux has transformed the Canteen/Breezeway area 

under the watchful eyes of the children. We hope that the school community enjoys the mural for many 

years to come. A huge thank you to Shane B (aka ‘no problem Shane’) for his help assisting Hugues with 

the mural. We could not have finished it without his skills and kindness.  

 

INVITATION TO ALL PARENTS AND CARERS - P&C GENERAL MEETING 

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Thursday 22 August at 7:30pm in the Staff Room. All parents and 

carers are invited to attend. Please see the agenda attached. Hope to see you there. 

 

Enjoy your week 

 

LPS P&C 

 



 

 

Canteen 

Are you ready for Korean Specials Day? Huge thanks to the 

Korean members of our LPS family who have made this day possible.  

대단히 감사합니다! 

To volunteer please text Cara on 

0402057462 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com  

15-Aug 16-Aug 

Jane Downey (K, 3) Jessica Gregg (K, 2)  

Jian Wang Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

Qian Zhao Jodi Norton (1, 5) 

Korean Specials 

Day 

Jen Jarick (2, 5) 

 9-12pm 

19-Aug 20-Aug 21-Aug 22-Aug 23-Aug 

Lesley Glass (4) Jane Sim (3, 5) Ashleigh Breen (2) Jane Downey (K, 3) Dan Oiu (5) 

Jodi Norton Hemna (K) Su Lin Ho Amanda Hawkins (1, 3) Catherine Chai (2, 5) 

    

Pelin Kaplan (6) 11-3pm  9-12pm 

    

 9-12pm 

9-12pm 

26-Aug 27-Aug 28-Aug 29-Aug 30-Aug 

9-2pm 9-2pm Pelin Kaplan (6) Jane Downey (K, 3) Jessica Gregg (K, 2) 

11-3pm 11-3pm Sonia Koo (K, 3) Melinda Burton Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

    

Patricia Stiles (3) 11-3pm Jodi Norton (1, 5) 

    

 9-12pm 

 9-12pm 

2-Sep 3-Sep 4-Sep 5-Sep 6-Sep 

9-2pm Jane Sim (3, 5) 9-2pm Jane Downey (K, 3) Dan Oiu (5) 

11-3pm Nadine Nel (1, 4) 9-2pm 9-2pm Kristin Powell (1) 

    

11-3pm Naomi Reiter (1, 4)  9-12pm 

    

 9-12pm 

9-12pm 

Can’t help on these days? Here is the link to the whole term: 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/18ma_oqnEgsv3gy73H4TqEDMUSxc_kq

wRH70MF3j4WcA/edit#gid=168628504 

 

 
Sarah Burnett   

Claudette Mann   

Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers   

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/18ma_oqnEgsv3gy73H4TqEDMUSxc_kqwRH70MF3j4WcA/edit#gid=168628504
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/18ma_oqnEgsv3gy73H4TqEDMUSxc_kqwRH70MF3j4WcA/edit#gid=168628504
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website.  Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings 

 

News 

 Sports Jackets  
 

Please everyone remember: Our sports jackets can ONLY be worn when our students wear their 
sports uniform. The children may NOT wear the sports jacket over their school uniform.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

Week 4 

Wednesday 14 Aug Thursday 15 Aug 

Greti Lindsay 
Kristine Bennett 

Greti Lindsay 
Jess Gregg 

Week 5 

Wednesday 21 Aug Thursday 22 Aug 

Greti Lindsay 
Nguyet Nguyen 

Greti Lindsay 
Brenna Roumanos 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au 

 

 

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Swimming 

WELCOME BACK  

Squads & Learn to Swim begin on Monday 19 August 

ENROLMENTS – NOW OPEN 

All existing swimmers are invited to enrol for Squads and Learn to Swim for the Season (squads only) or 

Half Season (Term 3 & 4). Please email your preferred sessions to swimming@lpspandc.org.au. No 

payments will be accepted until sessions are booked. 

 

Term 4 bookings will open late September however will be subject to availability of places. No waitlist is 

available. 

ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS 

We are a registered provider for Active Kids and you can redeem vouchers against fees for Squads and 

Learn to Swim lessons. Vouchers need to be redeemed prior to fees being reduced. You will be emailed 

details on how to redeem once your sessions are booked. 

NEW TO SWIMMING? 

All new children must attend a grading session with our coach and be assigned a squad or lesson level. 

Your child should wear swimmers, cap and goggles. They will enter the pool regardless of ability. Check the 

dates and times below. No need to email or book, please just turn up on the day. 

IS YOUR CHILD STARTING AT LPS IN 2020? 

The earliest we allow children starting at LPS in 2020 to enter the Swimming Program is in Term 4 on 

Saturday mornings only (subject to availability). Please attend a grading session in September with our 

coach to be assigned a level – see dates below. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 3  

Thursday 15 August 3pm grading 

Friday 16 August 3pm grading 

Monday 19 August Squads and Lessons begin 

Friday 23 August 3pm grading 

Friday 13 Septmber 3pm grading (Kindy 2020 + new students in Term 4) 

Friday 20 September 3pm grading (Kindy 2020 + new students in Term 4) 

Friday 27 September 3pm grading (Kindy 2020 + new students in Term 4) 

 

For questions regarding any aspect of swimming at Lindfield check the Swimming page of the P&C 

website or the Swimming Administrator at swimming@lpspandc.org.au 

 

Stefanie Kazaglis 

Swimming Co-ordinator 

mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Chess 

 

Chess Fees for Semester 2 (Terms 3 and 4) are now due and can be paid online at the P&C website - 

https://lpspandc.org.au/chess-club/ 

 

Next Thursday our Girls (Years 3-6) have been invited to compete in the NSW Girls Interschool Chess 

Challenge, down in Strathfield. Notes have been sent out and this is a reminder to get them back to Miss 

Mustaca by this Friday.  

 

Also, our Senior Girls will compete in the playoffs against Summer Hill PS and Neutral Bay PS next Sunday 

down at St George Leagues. Go go Girls! 

 

Last but not least of all, thank you to Sarah (and her gang) for proactively purchasing new Chess bags (a 

bane of our lives with pieces everywhere) then spending two hours sorting and replacing sets. We've 

decided to order more bags to bring all our sets up to standard. More chess sets were also ordered and we 

also have three new Super Mario sets! Luigi is not as excited as we are!!! 

 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator   

chessclub@lpspandc.org 

 

https://lpspandc.org.au/chess-club/
mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org


 

 

Band  

JB, CB & SB to perform at ASBOF - Sunday August 25 

Now incorporating the NSW Band Festival, the Australian School Band and Orchestral Festival will be held at 

The Kings School this year.  JB, CB and SB will be performing - further details will be circulated by Band 

Representatives very shortly. 

Semester 2 Fee payment information will be available soon 

As all Band families are no doubt eagerly waiting to pay their Semester 2 fees, we wish to advise that payment 

information will be circulated soon.  We are hopefully implementing a great new initiative for all Band families 

and once confirmed, we will issue your respective fee payment information.  Thank you for your patience. 

LPS Bands delight the audiences on Gradparent’s / Open Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Invitation - Band Committee Meeting - Wednesday 21 August 

The future of Band in 2020 is counting on some fabulous new faces to join the crew - so please rustle up your 

fellow Band friends and join us next week in the Staff Room from 7:30pm to meet the existing team and enjoy 

their experience before they move on.  Absolutely everyone is welcome - refreshments and good company are 

part of the evening! 

 

Term 3 Band Calendar   

Week 5 ASBOF (formerly NSW Band Festival) for JB, CB and SB - Sunday 25 August 

Week 6 Father's Day Breakfast JB performance - Friday 30 August 

Week 7 North Shore Band Festival Chatswood High School - IB - Sunday 8 September  

Week 8 JB and Strings to perform at Roseville Kindy - Wednesday 11 September 

Week 9 IB Tour - details to come. 

 

Seiko and Mark Ruff   

Band Co-Convenors 

band@lpspandc.org.au.    

mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Strings 

LPS Grandparent’s / Open Day  

Last week we had the pleasure of listening to Bach, Vivaldi and Ravel perform at Open 

Day. Many thanks to Mark for conducting.  

Semester 2 Ensemble and instrument hire fees – NOW DUE 

All Semester 2 Ensemble and Instrument Hire Fees are due. The Strings Program depends on the prompt 

payment of fees in order to continue running the Program for your children. Thanks to those who have 

already paid! 

Upcoming events  

We have yet another busy term ahead with Father’s Day Breakfast and Roseville Kindy performances. 

Please check the calendar below for important dates. More information will be provided through the 

ensemble reps closer to that time. We have also included some Term 4 dates to pencil into your diaries. 

LPS Orchestra – come join this Sunday 18 August (2:45pm-5pm) 

LPS Orchestra are still looking for interested musicians, particularly from Years 3-6 in Strings. There is still 

time to join. Come along and jam to Bruno Mars’ ‘That’s What I Like’ or Neil Armstrong’s ‘What A Wonderful 

World’ this Sunday 18 August, 2:45pm-5pm. Afternoon tea is provided. Please let us know if you’re 

interested so we can forward a copy of the music prior to the rehearsal on Sunday. 

Strings Trial for the 2020 Strings Program 

On Monday 11 November (2-3pm), students who are interested in joining the Strings Program in 2020 will 

have the opportunity to try out the violin, cello and/or viola. This session is particularly beneficial to those 

students who are new to Strings and are unsure about which instrument they might want to play. Details on 

how to register your child for the Free Strings Trial will be published in Lindfield Lines towards the end of 

Term 3. We will also be looking for parent helpers to help the trial run smoothly. Please let us know if you 

are able to assist. 

 

TERM 3  

End of Week 4 Payment of Semester 2 fees at the very latest  

Week 6  Father’s Day Breakfast - Amadeus (Friday 30 August) 

Week 8  Excursion to Roseville Kindy – Bach (TBC) (Wednesday 11 September) 

 

TERM 4   

Week 4  K-2 Assembly – Mozart (Thursday 7 November) 

Week 5  Strings Trial Day (Monday 11 November, 2-3pm) 

Week 7  LPS Music Spectacular (Friday 29 November)  

Week 8  Strings’ Christmas Concert (Sunday 8 December) 

Weeks 9 and 10  Auditions for 2020 (Mondays, during ensemble rehearsals) 

 

The Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enjoy a number of activities and shows 

throughout the day: 

 GWS GIANTS sports and fitness 

 The Space Cowboy, Chayne Hultgren at 

12pm and 2:30pm 

 Australian Wildlife Displays and Shows 

 Periodic Table of Sport show 

 Augmented Reality experiences with Sydney 

Olympic Park 

 Hands-on science with Fizzics Education 

 One Giant Leap drone simulations 

 BMX Bike Demonstrations and bike track 

 iGEM team from University of Sydney 

exploring DNA 

 The Australian Museum 

 Virtual Reality Gaming 



 

 
 




